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While diving in shallow water just off the coast 
of San Diego in June 2014, we came upon the 
wreckage of a Korean-War-era U.S. attack aircraft. 
Even though the wreckage lies in less than 60 
feet of water in an area traversed by hundreds of 
recreational and commercial dive boats annually, 
it has remained either undiscovered or unreported 
for more than 61 years.

Our first encounter with the aircraft occurred 
while we were sonar mapping the seafloor near our 
home in La Jolla, Calif. The discovery was unlikely; 
aboard our 13-foot dinghy we were equipped only 
with a consumer-level side-scanning Humminbird 
sonar and a lot of patience.

When we first dived the site in November 
2013, only a few inches of what was then just 
an unidentifiable metal mass poked out from 
underneath the hard-packed sandy bottom. By 
chance, when we decided to revisit the site seven 
months later to look for some smaller targets we 
had previously recorded, we were stunned to see 
the outline of an entire airplane emerge from 
the gloom as we descended. The winter storms 
had apparently swept away enough of the sand 
to transform the obscure metal mass into the 
remains of a vintage aircraft.

We contacted several aviation and wreck-
hunting experts to identify the aircraft. They 
helped us use the Bureau of Aeronautics 
registration plate on the fuselage to positively 
identify the craft as an A-1 Skyraider. 
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The 18-cylinder engine of a Douglas A-1 
Skyraider protrudes from the sand in 60 feet 
of water off the coast of San Diego.
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